
California State University, San Bernardino 

CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD (CAAB) 

Minutes of the June 2, 2016 

2:00- 4:00 pm, UEC Boardroom 

 

Members Present:  Amy Beran, Marci Daniels, Ilseop Han, Randy Hanlin, Beth Jaworski, 

Richelle Marracino, Cesar Portillo,  Donita Remington, Jill Vassilakos- Long,  

 

Members Absent:  Hamid Azhand, Leigh Connell, Doug Freer, Thomas Gaffery, Brian Haynes, 

Tina Howe, Michelle King, Leon McNaught,  Jessica Luck, Brandy Montoya, Veronica Morales, 

Jenny Sorenson, Jody Van Leuven, Michael Wahl, 

 

Guests Present: Gerard Au, Dayna Brown, Carlos Robles,  

 

Brown called the meeting at 2:05 pm.  

 

Review and Approval of February 18, 2016 Meeting 

Brown approved the meeting minutes by consent. 

Action Items List 

 

Jaworski confirmed that each of the ATI subcommittees have been successfully meeting 

regularly. Jaworski also updated that ATI coordinator candidates will be on campus during the 

month of June, with an official hire to take place in early summer. It was requested to have the 

successful candidate join the CAAB committee and quarterly meetings. 

Robles stated the gate arm installation construction will begin the week after commencement. 

FPDC will start meeting with the appropriate personnel prior to the installation. Robles verified 

that the space would not impact the SSD carts nor their sizes. The gate arms will be fully 

installed prior to the start of Fall Quarter.  

Robles reported that the campus accessibility guide will be sent to CAAB for review prior to 

being finalized. Departments have already provided updates to their respective areas.   

Items from the Floor: 

Au commented that Drupal does not have a compliance feature, but the campus continues to 

use the Compliance Sheriff software to capture and correct any compliance issues on the 

University’s webpages.  

Au highlighted that 90% of the new compliant paths of travel campus phones have been 

installed. The remaining 10% will be completed prior to the start of Fall classes.  

FPDC and Facilities Management will be meeting to share ideas on how best to communicate 

campus disruptions when it comes to construction and access paths.  

There being no further business, Brown adjourned the meeting at 2:18 pm. 


